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Licensing Sub-Committee 
 

Monday, 30th November, 2009 
 

PRESENT: 
 

Councillors T Grayshon, D Hollingsworth 
and V Morgan 

  
 
 
 
1 ELECTION OF THE CHAIR  
 
Councillor T Grayshon was elected Chair of the Licensing Sub-Committee for the 
duration of the meeting. 
 
RESOLVED: Councillor T Grayshon in the Chair. 
 
2 APPEALS AGAINST REFUSAL OF INSPECTION OF DOCUMENTS  
 
There were no appeals against the refusal of inspection of documents. 
 
3 EXEMPT INFORMATION - POSSIBLE EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND 
PUBLIC  
 
There were no items identified as being exempt. 
 
4 LATE ITEMS  

 
There were no formal late items of business. The Sub Committee was in receipt of 
supplementary information submitted after the despatch of the agenda and 
despatched to all parties prior to the hearings in respect of the agenda item 6 “Work 
Media Centre” - an additional submission on behalf of West Yorkshire Police. 
 
5 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
There were no interests declared. 
 
6 "WORK MEDIA CENTRE"  - APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A 
PREMISES LICENCE FOR THE PREMISES KNOWN AS "WORK MEDIA 
CENTRE" 36 WHITEHOUSE STREET, HUNSLET, LEEDS, LS10 1AD  

 
The Sub Committee, having regard to the Licensing Act 2003, the Statement of 
Licensing Policy and the Statutory Guidance, considered the application and written 
submissions before them in respect of the application to grant a Premise Licence.  
 
The Sub Committee heard from Pc. C. Arkle and Mr. R. Patterson, West Yorkshire 
Police, in objection to the application. Additional information provided by the Police in 
the relation to the application had been circulated to all parties prior to the hearing. 
Members also noted that the applicant had reached agreements with Leeds City 
Council Health and Safety Team and the Environmental Protection Team. Since the 
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agreement had been reached between the applicant and the Environmental 
Protection Team, Mr. B Kenny informed Members that there had been two separate 
complaints in relation to noise breakout at the premises. Due to the complaints 
received Mr. Kenny informed Members that he wished to withdraw conditions 
numbered three and four in the agreement with the applicant and replace it with a 
condition to prohibit the use of external loud speakers at all times. The Sub 
Committee then heard from Mr. G. Higgins the applicant.  

 
After careful consideration the Sub-Committee resolved to grant the application but 
placed conditions on the premises licence that were necessary and proportionate to 
promote the Licensing Objectives. In reaching their decision the Sub-Committee took 
into consideration that if there were concerns about a particular event at a particular 
venue the police had the ability to utilise the closure powers in Part 8 of the 
Licensing Act 2003. 

 
RESOLVED: That the premises licence be granted with the following conditions. 

 
Conditions: 

• All conditions in existence in the previous premises licence 
(Prem/02594/VO2) which relate to crime and disorder be transferred to the 
new premises licence.  

• That the agreements reached with the Health and Safety Team, as outlined in 
the Licensing Officer’s report, be added to the premises licence. 

• That the agreements reached with the Environmental Protection Team, as 
outlined in the Licensing Officer’s report, be added to the premises licence 
with the exception of  proposed conditions three and four which were removed 
by the Sub-Committee. 

• No external loud speakers will be used between 23:00 hours and 10:00 hours 
(the following day). 

• All external doors and windows will remain closed during any licensable 
activities except for entrance and egress to the premises. 
 

These conditions were imposed to promote the licensing objectives of the prevention 
of crime and disorder, prevention of public nuisance and health and safety. 
 
 
 


